Statement by Ambassador Ms. Paik Ji-ah

Deputy Permanent Representative
Republic of Korea to the United Nations
Fifth Committee of the 68th Session of the General Assembly

28 March 2014, New York

- 1. My delegation would first like to welcome the adoption of the resolutions today. We, the Member States, have once again united our efforts in helping this Organization deliver its mandates more effectively and efficiently. I would also like to express my delegation's warm appreciation to the Secretariat for its hard work and close communication with the Member States.
- 2. Mr. Chair, my delegation would like to share with you its observation on the working method of the Fifth Committee, which has shown great positivity. We have finished this resumed session as scheduled and did so with successful agreements on important agenda items. This is a clear indication that our work can indeed be completed on time and with results once we set our minds to it. At the same time, despite such quality work, it is regrettable that other no less important items such as partnership facility have been deferred. I hope that we will maintain our commitment to the tasks in front of us, and come to an agreement on these issues based on quality work we have shown this session.
- 3. We would also like to point out that the reports of some agenda it